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March 25, 2020 

 

Notice to all parties in all active Ontario Energy Board (OEB) proceedings 

 

Although the OEB’s physical office is closed on account of the COVID-19 pandemic, we 
are continuing our work and continuing to process all active applications.  As such, 
please note that, until changed by the OEB, all filing deadlines established through our 
Procedural Orders remain in effect. 

The OEB appreciates that many workplaces have been disrupted by steps being taken 
in response to the COVID-19 situation.  If any party requires an extension to a current 
procedural deadline, please file a request with the OEB.   

As previously announced, the OEB has made a number of operational changes 
regarding the scheduling or format of events in ongoing proceedings (such as 
postponing all oral hearings and in-person meetings and reformatting events such as 
settlement conferences as teleconferences). Further information on how the OEB is 
operating during the COVID-19 pandemic can be found here.  

Yours truly, 
 
 
Original Signed By 
 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 

https://www.oeb.ca/newsroom/2020/oeb-covid-19-update

